## **BRIGHTWALTON PARISH COUNCIL**

## Annual General Meeting Held on Monday 16<sup>th</sup> May 7 pm in the Village Hall

## Present

Shaun Orpen Chairman Jackie	Boxall Councillor
-----------------------------	-------------------

Polly Swann Councillor Clive Hooker Downlands Ward Councillor Mike Cooper Councillor Anna Britnor-Guest Village Hall Committee

Sue Sayers Councillor John Draper PCC

John Uttley Councillor

Minute	es of the Last Meeting	Action
•	The minutes of March's meeting were agreed and signed.	
Matter	s Arising	
•	<b>Election of Chairman</b> : Shaun Orpen was nominated, seconded and accepted the position of Chairman for the next term. Acceptance of Office declaration signed, S Youldon to send on to West Berks.	SY
•	<b>Downlands Ward Report:</b> Councillor Clive Hooker updated the PC with report for the first year in office. Full report to attached to the minutes and displayed on the PC notice board.	
•	<b>Parish Plan Update:</b> All door drops have now been delivered, disappointing number of online surveys completed so far. Notice to be put on the front page of the	SY
	Brickleton News, S Orpen to put a reminder on Facebook. All Councillors to remind	SO
	Parishioners over the next 2 weeks. Closing date for survey has been changed to 31st May.	All
•	Playground Risk Assessment Report: Supporting post reported as rotting at the base, this appears sound and will be monitored, no other issues reported. Concern over the graffiti on the large climbing frame has been raised along with movement of retaining boards on the boundary of the playground. Pigeon spikes considered necessary for the large swings. S Youldon to obtain quote for repairs / maintenance and feedback to Councillors for approval	SY
	Village Website: £300 grant received to renew the village website, all Councillors to	All
	review other village websites and put forward their suggestions. S Orpen to write	SO
•	brief with assistance from Anna Britnor-Guest, quotes to be obtained for approval. <b>Gigaclear Installation:</b> Gigaclear will be installing in the village to provide broadband to the 15% of houses that are unable to receive the BT Superfast service. This will also provide a secondary option for some properties in the village. Gigaclear Cabinet is proposed to be located at the front of the village hall next to the gate into the field. General agreement from the Village Hall Committee and Councillors on this location, although need to ensure it does not block the	ABG
	pedestrian gate in any way. Agreement provides free connection and service to the hall for a period of 2 years. S Youldon to sign and return Wayleave Agreement.  Defibrillator: The grant application to SSE has been submitted for a second defibrillator for The Green, decision expected late May. Little interest in a second defibrillator awareness session – review again next year.  Dangerous Parking at the School: PCSO has been asked monitor the situation and	SY
•	to speak with repeat offenders. No feedback from the school. S Orpen to contact Headmistress again for support. <b>Dunmore Pond:</b> The transfer of the land to the Parish Council is still in the hands of	SO
	solicitors. Reported that bike jumps have been built and destroyed again with the logs being thrown into the pond, these need to be removed. PC confirmed that for legal reasons it cannot support the building of jumps or a bike track around the pond at this stage. Once the transfer is complete the bike track proposal will be reviewed again. S Youldon to keep chasing solicitors.	SY

SY
, J1
614
SY
1

The next meeting will be held on 4th July at 8.00 pm